
 

 

Dan McGeen 
EGLE, AQD, Lansing District 
1st Floor  
PO Box 30242, Lansing Mi  
 
Dear Dan McGee, 
 
 
Per the violation regarding the VOC limits for Elite Cleanroom Services we have been working with 
Brittany at Alliance Consultants to get our permit limit up for VOC’s. We are currently in the permit 
process and are waiting to hear from Brittany for an update on our permit increase.  
 
The alleged violation of the 10.7 TPY VOC limit specified in Permit to Install 101-13B took place because 
it was not possible from a practical standpoint to prove the assumption used when the plant was 
originally being permitted that 55% of the VOC from the raw materials would end up in the wastewater 
and not be released to the ambient air.   
  
Because it would be burdensome to have a revised permit require ongoing testing of wastewater with 
recordkeeping to prove the actual amount of VOC captured in the wastewater treatment process, Elite 
Cleanroom Services has decided to seek an increase in the overall amount of VOC emissions 
allowed.  We recognize that actual VOC emissions from the plant may be somewhat less than the 
estimated amount, due to some being captured during wastewater treatment.  We have been working 
with a consultant and Air Quality Division’s Permit Section to prepare a permit application for the 
proposed VOC increase.  The application will be submitted as quickly as possible.   
 
 
 
 
 
Thank You, 
Savanah Humphrey  
Plant Manager 
Elite Cleanroom Services  
810-667-8940 
810-656-1249 
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Caring For More Than One Environment! 


